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may become meaningful only in retrospect. Also, there is a very high false-alarm, or false-
positive, rate for these signs because of their high frequency and because of the relatively low 
rate of suicide, even among suicidal individuals. Therefore, it is probably not realistic to expect 
someone to be able to predict a specific suicide. However, survivors often persist in feeling 
guilty about their failure to have predicted, and hence to have prevented, the suicidal act (Cain & 
Fast, 1972). 

One possible explanation for this guilt lies in a process that has been reviewed in the decision-
making literature (Fischhoff, 1982). These studies indicate that, in hindsight, people say that they 
would have assigned a higher subjective probability to an event than they actually would have 
before the event. That is, given identical information before and after an event, the subjective 
probability that the person assigns to the event is higher after the event than before. 

In one particular study, researchers presented subjects with one of 2 scenarios.  The scenarios 
were of a troubled woman. In one condition, the last line read that the woman committed suicide.  
In the other scenario, there was no mention of suicide. Both groups where then asked numerous 
questions including: would you have expected that this woman would commit suicide or in the 
second version not told of the suicide, would you expect this woman to commit suicide. Other 
questions were asked as well that assessed their attitudes to family members of the woman. 

Results showed the classic hindsight bias.  Subjects who were given the complete story reported 
that they would have expected a suicide to occur more than did those who were just given the 
precipitating incident.  Also, subjects who were told of the suicide , more than those who were 
not, thought that the sister (who was described  as being there with the 13-year-old) should have 
been able to predict the suicidal act. 

Goggin and Range (1984) 

 
More on the Hindsight Bias:  How it affects doctors who are asked to review how other 
doctors did. 
 
Psychiatrists, particularly forensic psychiatrists, may be asked to review cases in which a 
psychiatrist provided care to a patient in which there had been an adverse outcome such as 
suicide or violence. They are asked to provide an opinion about whether the treating psychiatrist 
properly assessed the risk of suicide or violence and met the standard of care in managing the 
patient’s risk and in providing treatment. Psychiatrists who participate in case reviews do so in a 
variety of contexts, such as participation in medical review panels or serving as potential expert 
witnesses for an attorney or in administrative capacities that entail monitoring the quality of care 
provided by staff members. If the reviewing psychiatrist is of the opinion that the treating 
psychiatrist did not perform a proper risk assessment or did not meet the standard of care for 
managing risk, or both, the treating psychiatrist may be subject to disciplinary action or civil 
liability (e.g., malpractice suits). Therefore, it is crucial for those performing case reviews to 
minimize potential sources of bias when offering such opinions. This stance is consistent with 
the Ethics Guide lines for the Practice of Forensic Psychiatry put forth by the American 
Academy of Psychiatry and the Law (AAPL) Because such case reviews are necessarily per- 
formed after the fact, one source of bias may be hindsight bias. Hindsight bias, also known as 
outcome bias, is the tendency for persons equipped with knowledge of an outcome to exaggerate 
their ability to predict the inevitability of the outcome. One who is subject to hindsight bias may 
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simplify, trivialize, and retrospectively criticize the decisions of the treating doctor without 
appreciating the contemporaneous difficulty of the decisions involved. 

Findings in studies have demonstrated that physicians are susceptible to hindsight bias. In one of 
these studies, anesthesiologists experienced in case review were provided sets of clinical case 
scenarios with the same descriptive facts, but with adverse anesthetic outcomes randomly 
causing either temporary or permanent injury. The study revealed that anesthesiologists were 
more likely to rate care as substandard in cases in which they were provided data showing that 
the patient had sustained permanent injury, despite the cases’ having identical descriptive facts. 
The study’s authors concluded that knowledge of outcome influences anesthesiologists’ 
retrospective judgments o appropriateness of care delivered by other physicians 

 

https://www.researchgate.net/profile/Valerie_Williams4/publication/6418852_Hindsight_bias_a
mong_psychiatrists/links/00b4953a32c832192e000000.pdf 

 


